
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 31, 2023 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairwoman      Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations   House Committee on Appropriations 

H-305, The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C.  20515    Washington, D.C.  20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I am requesting funding for the Lemon Grove Little League Field Renovation in Fiscal Year 2024. 

The entity to receive funding for this project is Lemon Grove Little League, located at 7701 Nichals 

Street, Lemon Grove, CA 91945. The funding would be used to help with the installation of a new 

retaining wall to shore up land near a newly formed sinkhole, and to install facility lights to enable 

the field and the League to operate during evening hours. 

 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because this project would allow the Lemon 

Grove Little League to keep its facilities open and safe, encouraging more local children to learn the 

game of baseball – developing trust, teamwork, and leadership skills. Without these facility 

improvements, local children will be left without an important and engaging after-school resource. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 

U.S.C. 5305(a)(2). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Sara Jacobs 

Member of Congress 


